RHODE ISLAND GOVERNMENT REGISTER
PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING

AGENCY: RHODE ISLAND DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
DIVISION: N/A
RULE IDENTIFIER: ERLID 1298 to be repealed

REGULATION TITLE: RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR THE PAVEMENT
MANAGEMENT PROGRAM

RULEMAKING ACTION: Direct Final

Direct Final: If no formal objection is received on or before MARCH 22, 2018 Rhode
Island Department of Transportation will file the repeal without opportunity for public

comment.

TYPE OF FILING: Repeal

TIMETABLE FOR ACTION ON THE PROPOSED RULE:
Public notice date: FEBRUARY 20, 2018

End of comment period: MARCH 22, 2018

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULE: The purpose of the regulation is to carry out an
equitable system for the determination of highway jurisdiction. The classification is now
done by Rhode Island State Planning. Therefore, this regulation is no longer applicable

and has not been funded for an extended amount of time.
COMMENTS INVITED:

All interested parties are invited to submit written or oral comments concerning the

proposed regulations by MARCH 22, 2018 to the addresses listed below.
ADDRESSES FOR PUBLIC COMMENT SUBMISSIONS:

Mailing Address:
SIOBHAN L. STEPHENS-CATALA, ESQ., SENIOR LEGAL COUNSEL
RIDOT



2 CAPITOL HILL, PROVIDENCE, RI 02903
Email Address:
Siobhan.catala@dot.ri.gov

WHERE COMMENTS MAY BE INSPECTED:
Mailing Address:

Rhode Island Department of Transportation

2 Capitol Hill

Providence, RI 02903

FOR FUTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Siobhan L. Stephens-Catala, Esg., Senior Legal Counsel
RIDOT, 2 Capitol Hill

Providence, RI 02903

401-222-6510 ext. 4463

Siobhan.catala@dot.ri.gov

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Regulatory Analysis Summary and Supporting Documentation:

Any changes in societal costs are de minimus considering this program has not been
utilized for an extended period of time. For full regulatory analysis or supporting
documentation see agency contact person above.

Authority for This Rulemaking: State Statute
Regulatory Findings:

In the development of the proposed repeal consideration was given to: (1) alternative
approaches; (2) overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory provisions;
and (3) significant economic impact on small business. No alternative approach,

duplication, or overlap was identified based upon available information.

The Proposed Repeal:

Rhode Island Department of Transportation proposes to repeal 290-RICR-10-00-3
as follows:
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